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The CIA Denies Charges 
The Washington Post's story about 

the National Caucus of Labor Commit- 
tees (of Feb. 17, 1974) could leave the 
impression with some of your readers 
that the CIA, , through its refusal to 
comment, indeed might be involved in 
the kinds of activities the NCLC alleges. 
Our recollection is that we told your 
reporter that the NCLC appeared to be 

a domestic organization, so he should 
ask the Federal Bureau of Investigation 
rather than CIA for information about 
it. While it appeared self-evident that 
the NCLC charges are only twisted fan-
tasy, your circulation of them forces 
CIA to deny them flatly as false. 

W. E. COLBY, 
Director, Central Intelligence Agency 

Washington. 


